
APPENDIX 1 
 

From: Susana, Figueiredo  
Sent: 11 September 2020 14:43 
To:  
Subject: Triangle Club, 252 High Street, London, Brent, NW10 4TD - Complaint 
 
Dear Samir Askoul, 
 
RE: The Health Protection (Coronavirus, Restrictions) (England) Regulations 
2020, Regulation 4(4). 
 
It was good to speak with you today. 
 
As you are aware, we have received a complaint relating to your premises where it is 
operating as a nightclub.  As I’m sure you’re aware, due to current government rules, 
premises are unable to operate as such. 
 
Please ensure that you operate as a bar and restaurant only.  Customers should not 
be dancing and music should be played at a level which would only constitute 
background music, this is so as to prevent customers from dancing.  As discussed, 
please use your SIA staff to ensure this is enforced and that social distancing is 
maintained. 
 
If you are found to be operating as a nightclub, further enforcement action will be 
undertaken in the form of legal proceedings and/or a review of the premises 
licence.  Due to issues with Covid-19, Brent Council is operating a zero tolerance to 
non-compliance. 
 
You have my telephone number, should you wish to discuss this any further. 
 
 
Kind regards 
 
Susana Figueiredo 
Licensing Enforcement Officer 
Regulatory Services 
Brent Council 
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